## TRANSPORTATION BOARD REPORT FOR

## **SEPTEMBER 2025**

SUBMITTED BY: WAYNE BULL Calf

Hi all, this is my September board report, so for the mechanic department they have completed 30 workorders, they also ordered a motor for our 2017 ford 150 pickup truck, this truck has been used to pull the food service concession trailer during summer months. This trailer is too heavy for this half ton to pull but it's the only pickup we have. We did get our bobcat/forklift, the shop has been getting all of our winter equipment ready for the winter months.

So, for the office department, they have been busy with billing and getting to know the new time clock plus. They are getting all drivers to gather all bus route milage so we can get bus reimbursement summitted and we will also be doing our bus evacuation, which is a state requirement.

The trip department, we had 53 trips in all, mostly sport trips, some were field trips. We are hoping to get more drivers soon. Due to all the trips, when we get to many trips in one day, we are having to double and triple our route buses. So, we end up shifting drivers to cover different routes. Then the drivers are not familiar of where the children stay and pass there stops then we have mad parents calling the bus garage. But the bright side to this is we have 4 bus monitors that will helping out with these overcrowded issues when it occurs.

So, for the disciplinary department, we have 38 write ups, and 7 removals. Once again most are happening when buses are over crowded due to losing to many drivers on a trips, but were going to improve with bus monitors aboard.

This is my September report thanks for reading it God bless.